
 
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 SECTION 65(1) AND 66(4) 
PROPOSED CYCLE TRACK AND SHARED USE CYCLE WAY  
 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that in accordance with Section 65(1) and 66(4) of the Highways Act 1980 Lancashire County 
Council propose to: 

1. Introduce a segregated cycle track in Butler Street, Preston, from the Preston Station Cycle Hub, southbound on the west 
side of Butler Street for a distance of 135 metres to the station car park. 

2. Widen and convert the footway to shared use cycle way in the footpath linking Butler Street and East Cliff, Preston, for a 
distance of 77 metres in a generally south easterly direction from Butler St to Avenham Park, through the train station car 
park.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Statement of Reasons 
Following the ethos for the TCF project to improve and encourage travel connectivity by sustainable transport modes, lengths of 
segregated cycle track and shared use cycleway from Preston Station Cycle Hub to Avenham Park will provide a comfortable and 
safer place to cycle. It's hoped this will give confidence to encourage more users to consider commuting and leisure travel via 
improved and better integrated sustainable and public transport means for either the whole of or part of their intended journey, 
improving health and air quality for the residents of Preston. 
 
A copy of the relevant notice and plan may be inspected during normal office hours at the offices of the Preston City Council, PO 
Box 10, Town Hall, Lancaster Road, Preston, PR1 2RL and at the offices of The Director of Corporate Services, Lancashire County 
Council, Christ Church Precinct, County Hall, Preston PR1 8XJ, and on Lancashire County Councils Website 
http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/roads-parking-and-travel/roads/roadworks-and-traffic-regulation-orders/permanent.aspx. Any 
representations or objections (specifying the grounds on which they are made) relating to the proposal must be made in writing and 
should be sent to The Director of Corporate Services, Lancashire County Council, P O Box 78, County Hall, Preston PR1 8XJ or by 
e-mail to tro-consultation@lancashire.gov.uk quoting ref:LSG4/894.15690/AFR before 02 December 2022 
 

Laura Sales, Director of Corporate Services 
04 November 2022 
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